UNITED STATES

SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION

Washington, D.C. 20549

SCHEDULE 14A INFORMATION

PROXY STATEMENT PURSUANT TO SECTION 14(a) OF THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934

(Amendment No.)

Filed by the Registrant \boxtimes

Filed by a party other than the Registrant \Box

Check the appropriate box:

- Preliminary Proxy Statement
- □ Confidential, for Use of the Commission Only (as permitted by Rule 14a-6(e)(2))
- ☑ Definitive Proxy Statement
- Definitive Additional Materials
- □ Soliciting Material Pursuant to §240.14a-12

COUCHBASE, INC.

(Name of Registrant as Specified In Its Charter)

(Name of Person(s) Filing Proxy Statement, if other than the Registrant)

Payment of Filing Fee (Check all boxes that apply):

- \boxtimes No fee required.
- $\hfill\square$ Fee paid previously with preliminary materials.
- □ Fee computed on table in exhibit required by Item 25(b) per Exchange Act Rules 14a-6(i)(1) and 0-11.



COUCHBASE, INC. 3250 Olcott Street Santa Clara, California 95054

NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEETING OF STOCKHOLDERS to be held at 10:00 a.m. Pacific Time on Thursday, June 23, 2022

Dear Stockholders of Couchbase, Inc.:

We cordially invite you to attend the 2022 annual meeting of stockholders (the "*Annual Meeting*") of Couchbase, Inc., a Delaware corporation, to be held on Thursday, June 23, 2022 at 10:00 a.m. Pacific Time. The Annual Meeting will be conducted virtually via live audio webcast. You will be able to attend the Annual Meeting virtually by visiting <u>www.virtualshareholdermeeting.com/BASE2022</u>, where you will be able to listen to the meeting live, submit questions, and vote online.

Whether or not you attend the Annual Meeting, it is important that your shares be represented and voted at the meeting. Therefore, we urge you to promptly vote and submit your proxy via the Internet, by telephone, or by mail.

We are holding the Annual Meeting for the following purposes, as more fully described in the accompanying proxy statement:

- 1. To elect four Class I directors named in the accompanying proxy statement to hold office until our 2025 annual meeting of stockholders and until their respective successors are elected and qualified;
- 2. To ratify the appointment of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as our independent registered public accounting firm for our fiscal year ending January 31, 2023; and
- 3. To transact such other business as may properly come before the Annual Meeting or any adjournments or postponements thereof.

Our board of directors has fixed the close of business on April 28, 2022 as the record date for the Annual Meeting. Stockholders of record on April 28, 2022 are entitled to notice of and to vote at the Annual Meeting. Further information regarding voting rights and the matters to be voted upon is presented in the accompanying proxy statement.

The accompanying proxy statement and our annual report can be accessed by visiting: <u>http://www.proxyvote.com</u>. You will be asked to enter the 16-digit control number located on your proxy card.

YOUR VOTE IS IMPORTANT. Whether or not you plan to attend the Annual Meeting, we urge you to submit your vote via the Internet, telephone, or mail as soon as possible to ensure your shares are represented. For additional instructions on voting by telephone or the Internet, please refer to your proxy card. Returning the proxy does not deprive you of your right to attend the Annual Meeting and to vote your shares at the Annual Meeting.

By order of the Board of Directors,

Doty C

Matthew M. Cain President and Chief Executive Officer Santa Clara, California May 11, 2022

TABLE OF CONTENTS

<u>Page</u>

GENERAL INFORMATION	1
BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND CORPORATE GOVERNANCE	8
Composition of the Board	8
Nominees for Director	8
Class II and Class III Directors	9
Director Independence	11
Board Leadership Structure and Role of Lead Independent Director	11
Role of Board in Risk Oversight Process	12
Board Committees	12
Attendance at Board and Stockholder Meetings	14
Compensation Committee Interlocks and Insider Participation	14
Considerations in Evaluating Director Nominees	15
Stockholder Recommendations and Nominations to our Board of Directors	16
Communications with the Board of Directors	16
Policy Prohibiting Hedging or Pledging of Securities	16
Corporate Governance Guidelines and Code of Business Conduct and Ethics	17
Director Compensation	17
PROPOSAL NO. 1: ELECTION OF CLASS I DIRECTORS	20
Nominees	20
Vote Required	20
Board Recommendation	20
PROPOSAL NO. 2: RATIFICATION OF APPOINTMENT OF INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM	21
Fees Paid to the Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm	21
Auditor Independence	21
Audit Committee Policy on Pre-Approval of Audit and Permissible Non-Audit Services of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm	21
Vote Required	22
Board Recommendation	22
REPORT OF THE AUDIT COMMITTEE	23
EXECUTIVE OFFICERS	24
EXECUTIVE COMPENSATION	25
Summary Compensation Table for Fiscal 2022	25
Employment Arrangements	26
Outstanding Equity Awards at Fiscal 2022 Year-End	27
Potential Payments upon Termination or Change-in-Control	28
401(k) Plan	29
Equity Compensation Plan Information	29
SECURITY OWNERSHIP OF CERTAIN BENEFICIAL OWNERS AND MANAGEMENT	31
RELATED PERSON TRANSACTIONS	34
Policies and Procedures for Related Person Transactions	34
OTHER MATTERS	35
Delinquent Section 16(a) Reports	35
Fiscal Year 2022 Annual Report	35

GENERAL INFORMATION

COUCHBASE, INC.

PROXY STATEMENT

FOR 2022 ANNUAL MEETING OF STOCKHOLDERS To be held at 10:00 a.m., Pacific Time, on Thursday, June 23, 2022

This proxy statement and the enclosed form of proxy are furnished in connection with the solicitation of proxies by our board of directors for use at the 2022 annual meeting of stockholders of Couchbase, Inc., a Delaware corporation, and any postponements, adjournments or continuations thereof (the "*Annual Meeting*"). The Annual Meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 23, 2022 at 10:00 a.m. Pacific Time. The Annual Meeting will be conducted virtually via live audio webcast. You will be able to attend the Annual Meeting virtually by visiting <u>www.virtualshareholdermeeting.com/BASE2022</u>, where you will be able to listen to the meeting live, submit questions and vote online. The Notice of Internet Availability of Proxy Materials (the "*Notice*") containing instructions on how to access this proxy statement and our annual report is first being mailed on or about May 11, 2022 to all stockholders entitled to vote at the Annual Meeting. The proxy materials and our 2022 annual report can be accessed by following the instructions in the Notice.

The information provided in the "question and answer" format below is for your convenience only and is merely a summary of the information contained in this proxy statement. You should read this entire proxy statement carefully. Information contained on, or that can be accessed through, our website is not intended to be incorporated by reference into this proxy statement and references to our website address in this proxy statement are inactive textual references only.

What matters am I voting on?

You are being asked to vote on:

- the election of four Class I directors named in this proxy statement to hold office until our 2025 annual meeting of stockholders and until their respective successors are elected and qualified; and
- the ratification of the appointment of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as our independent registered public accounting firm for our fiscal year ending January 31, 2023.

As of the date of this proxy statement, our management and board of directors were not aware of any other matters to be presented at the annual meeting.

How does the board of directors recommend that I vote on these proposals?

Our board of directors recommends that you vote your shares:

- "FOR" the election of each Class I director nominee named in this proxy statement; and
- "FOR" the ratification of the appointment of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as our independent registered public accounting firm for our fiscal year ending January 31, 2023.

How many votes are needed for approval of each proposal?

- *Proposal No. 1*: Each director is elected by a plurality of the voting power of the shares present in person (including virtually) or represented by proxy at the Annual Meeting and entitled to vote on the election of directors. A plurality means that the nominees with the largest number of FOR votes are elected as directors. You may (1) vote FOR the election of each of the director nominees named herein or (2) WITHHOLD authority to vote for each such director nominee. Because the outcome of this proposal will be determined by a plurality vote, any shares not voted FOR a particular nominee, whether as a result of choosing to WITHHOLD authority to vote or a broker non-vote, will have no effect on the outcome of the election.
- *Proposal No. 2*: The ratification of the appointment of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as our independent registered public accounting firm for our fiscal year ending January 31, 2023 requires the affirmative vote of a majority of the voting power of the shares present in person (including virtually) or represented by proxy at the Annual Meeting and entitled to vote thereon. You may vote FOR or AGAINST this proposal, or you may indicate that you wish to ABSTAIN from voting on this proposal. Abstentions will be counted for purposes of determining the presence or absence of a quorum and will also count as votes against this proposal, i.e., will have the same effect as a vote AGAINST this proposal. Broker non-votes will have no effect on the outcome of this proposal. Because this is a routine proposal, we do not expect any broker non-votes on this proposal.

Who is entitled to vote at the Annual Meeting?

Holders of our common stock as of the close of business on April 28, 2022, the record date for the Annual Meeting, may vote at the Annual Meeting. As of the record date, there were 44,533,296 shares of our common stock outstanding. Each share of common stock is entitled to one vote on each matter properly brought before the Annual Meeting. Stockholders are not permitted to cumulate votes with respect to the election of directors.

Stockholders of Record. If your shares are registered directly in your name with our transfer agent, American Stock Transfer & Trust Company, LLC, then you are considered the stockholder of record with respect to those shares, and the Notice was sent directly to you by us. As a stockholder of record, you have the right to grant your voting proxy directly to the individuals listed on the proxy card or to vote on your own behalf at the Annual Meeting. Throughout this proxy statement, we refer to these holders as "stockholders of record."

Street Name Stockholders. If your shares are held in a brokerage account or by a broker, bank or other nominee, then you are considered the beneficial owner of shares held in street name, and the Notice was forwarded to you by your broker, bank or other nominee, which is considered the stockholder of record with respect to those shares. As a beneficial owner, you have the right to direct your broker, bank or other nominee on how to vote the shares held in your account by following the instructions that your broker, bank or other nominee sent to you. Throughout this proxy statement, we refer to these holders as "street name stockholders."

Is there a list of registered stockholders entitled to vote at the annual meeting?

A complete list of registered stockholders entitled to vote at the Annual Meeting will be open to examination by any stockholder for any purpose germane to the meeting for a period of at least 10 days prior to the meeting during ordinary business hours at the principal place of business of the corporation. Stockholders interested in viewing the list can contact our corporate secretary to schedule an appointment by writing to Couchbase, Inc., Attention: Corporate Secretary, 3250 Olcott Street, Santa Clara, California, 95054. Such list will also be available during the Annual Meeting online at www.virtualshareholdermeeting.com/BASE2022.

-2-

Are a certain number of shares required to be present at the Annual Meeting?

A quorum is the minimum number of shares required to be present or represented at the Annual Meeting for the meeting to be properly held under our amended and restated bylaws and Delaware law. The holders attending the Annual Meeting virtually or by proxy, of a majority of the voting power of our capital stock issued and outstanding and entitled to vote will constitute a quorum to transact business at the Annual Meeting. Abstentions, choosing to withhold authority to vote and broker non-votes are counted as present and entitled to vote for purposes of determining a quorum. If there is no quorum, the chairperson of the meeting may adjourn the meeting to another time or place.

How do I vote and what are the voting deadlines?

Stockholder of Record. If you are a stockholder of record, you may vote in one of the following ways:

- by Internet prior to the Annual Meeting at <u>www.proxyvote.com</u>, 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, until 11:59 p.m. Eastern Time on June 22, 2022 (have your Notice or proxy card in hand when you visit the website);
- by toll-free telephone at 1-800-579-1639, 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, until 11:59 p.m. Eastern Time on June 22, 2022 (have your Notice or proxy card in hand when you call);
- by completing, signing and mailing your proxy card (if you received printed proxy materials), which must be received prior to the Annual Meeting; or
- by attending the Annual Meeting virtually by visiting <u>www.virtualshareholdermeeting.com/BASE2022</u>, where you may vote during the meeting (have your Notice or proxy card in hand when you visit the website).

Street Name Stockholders.

If you are a street name stockholder, then you will receive voting instructions from your broker, bank or other nominee. The availability of Internet and telephone voting options will depend on the voting process of your broker, bank or other nominee. We therefore recommend that you follow the voting instructions in the materials you receive. If your voting instruction form or Notice indicates that you may vote your shares through the <u>proxyvote.com</u> website, then you may vote those shares at the Annual Meeting with the control number indicated on that voting instruction form or Notice. Otherwise, you may not vote your shares at the Annual Meeting unless you obtain a legal proxy from your broker, bank or other nominee.

What if I do not specify how my shares are to be voted or fail to provide timely directions to my broker, bank or other nominee?

Stockholder of Record. If you are a stockholder of record and you submit a proxy, but you do not provide voting instructions, your shares will be voted:

- "FOR" the election of each Class I director nominee named in this proxy statement; and
- "FOR" the ratification of the appointment of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as our independent registered public accounting firm for our fiscal year ending January 31, 2023.

In addition, if any other matters are properly brought before the Annual Meeting, the persons named as proxies will be authorized to vote or otherwise act on those matters in accordance with their judgment.



Street Name Stockholders. Brokers, banks and other nominees holding shares of common stock in street name for customers are generally required to vote such shares in the manner directed by their customers. In the absence of timely directions, your broker, bank or other nominee will have discretion to vote your shares on our sole routine matter: the proposal to ratify the appointment of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as our independent registered public accounting firm for our fiscal year ending January 31, 2023. Your broker, bank or other nominee will not have discretion to vote on any other proposals, which are considered non-routine matters, absent direction from you. In the event that your broker, bank or other nominee votes your shares on our sole routine matter, but is not able to vote your shares on the non-routine matters, then those shares will be treated as broker non-votes with respect to the non-routine proposals. Accordingly, if you own shares through a nominee, such as a broker or bank, please be sure to instruct your nominee how to vote to ensure that your shares are counted on each of the proposals.

Can I change my vote or revoke my proxy?

Stockholder of Record. If you are a stockholder of record, you can change your vote or revoke your proxy before the Annual Meeting by:

- entering a new vote by Internet or telephone (subject to the applicable deadlines for each method as set forth above);
- completing and returning a later-dated proxy card, which must be received prior to the Annual Meeting;
- delivering a written notice of revocation to our corporate secretary at Couchbase, Inc., 3250 Olcott Street, Santa Clara, California, 95054, Attention: Corporate Secretary, which must be received prior to the Annual Meeting; or
- attending and voting at the Annual Meeting (although attendance at the Annual Meeting will not, by itself, revoke a proxy).

Street Name Stockholders. If you are a street name stockholder, then your broker, bank or other nominee can provide you with instructions on how to change or revoke your proxy.

What do I need to do to attend the Annual Meeting?

We will be hosting the Annual Meeting via live audio webcast only.

Stockholder of Record. If you were a stockholder of record as of the record date, then you may attend the Annual Meeting virtually, and will be able to submit your questions during the meeting and vote your shares electronically during the meeting by visiting <u>www.virtualshareholdermeeting.com/BASE2022</u>. To attend and participate in the Annual Meeting, you will need the control number included on your Notice or proxy card. The Annual Meeting live audio webcast will begin promptly at 10:00 a.m. Pacific Time. We encourage you to access the meeting prior to the start time. Online check-in will begin at 9:45 a.m. Pacific Time, and you should allow ample time for the check-in procedures.

Street Name Stockholders. If you were a street name stockholder as of the record date and your voting instruction form or Notice indicates that you may vote your shares through the <u>proxyvote.com</u> website, then you may access and participate in the Annual Meeting with the control number indicated on that voting instruction form or Notice. Otherwise, street name stockholders should contact their bank, broker or other nominee and obtain a legal proxy in order to be able to attend and participate in the Annual Meeting.

How can I get help if I have trouble checking in or listening to the Annual Meeting online?

If you encounter difficulties accessing the virtual meeting during the check-in or meeting time, please call the technical support number that will be posted on the virtual meeting log-in page.

-4-

What is the effect of giving a proxy?

Proxies are solicited by and on behalf of our board of directors. Matthew M. Cain and Margaret Chow have been designated as proxy holders for the Annual Meeting by our board of directors. When proxies are properly dated, executed and returned, the shares represented by such proxies will be voted at the Annual Meeting in accordance with the instructions of the stockholder. If the proxy is dated and signed, but no specific instructions are given, however, the shares will be voted in accordance with the recommendations of our board of directors on the proposals as described above. If any other matters are properly brought before the Annual Meeting, then the proxy holders will use their own judgment to determine how to vote your shares. If the Annual Meeting is postponed or adjourned, then the proxy holders can vote your shares on the new meeting date, unless you have properly revoked your proxy, as described above.

Who will count the votes?

A representative of Broadridge Financial Solutions, Inc. will tabulate the votes and act as inspector of election.

How can I contact Couchbase's transfer agent?

You may contact our transfer agent, American Stock Transfer & Trust Company, LLC, by telephone at (888) 921-8140, or by writing American Stock Transfer & Trust Company, LLC, at 6201 15th Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 11219. You may also access instructions with respect to certain stockholder matters (e.g., change of address) via the Internet at <u>www.astfinancial.com</u>.

How are proxies solicited for the Annual Meeting and who is paying for such solicitation?

Our board of directors is soliciting proxies for use at the Annual Meeting by means of the proxy materials. We will bear the entire cost of proxy solicitation, including the preparation, assembly, printing, mailing and distribution of the proxy materials. Copies of solicitation materials will also be made available upon request to brokers, banks and other nominees to forward to the beneficial owners of the shares held of record by such brokers, banks or other nominees. The original solicitation of proxies may be supplemented by solicitation by telephone, electronic communications or other means by our directors, officers or employees. No additional compensation will be paid to these individuals for any such services, although we may reimburse such individuals for their reasonable out-of-pocket expenses in connection with such solicitation.

Where can I find the voting results of the Annual Meeting?

We will disclose voting results on a Current Report on Form 8-K that we will file with the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission, or SEC, within four business days after the meeting. If final voting results are not available to us in time to file a Form 8-K, we will file a Form 8-K to publish preliminary results and will provide the final results in an amendment to the Form 8-K as soon as they become available.

Why did I receive a Notice of Internet Availability of Proxy Materials instead of a full set of proxy materials?

In accordance with the rules of the SEC we have elected to furnish our proxy materials, including this proxy statement and our annual report, primarily via the Internet. As a result, we are mailing to our stockholders a Notice instead of a paper copy of the proxy materials. The Notice contains instructions on how to access our proxy materials on the Internet, how to vote on the proposals, how to request printed copies of the proxy materials and our annual report, and how to request to receive all future proxy materials in printed form by mail or electronically by e-mail. We encourage stockholders to take advantage of the availability of the proxy materials on the Internet to help reduce our costs and the environmental impact of our annual meetings.

What does it mean if I receive more than one Notice of Internet Availability of Proxy Materials or more than one set of printed proxy materials?

If you receive more than one Notice or more than one set of printed proxy materials, then your shares may be registered in more than one name and/or are registered in different accounts. Please follow the voting instructions on each Notice or each set of printed proxy materials, as applicable, to ensure that all of your shares are voted.

-5-

I share an address with another stockholder, and we received only one paper copy of the Notice of Internet Availability of Proxy Materials or proxy statement and annual report. How may I obtain an additional copy of the Notice of Internet Availability of Proxy Materials or proxy statement and annual report?

We have adopted a procedure approved by the SEC called "householding," under which we can deliver a single copy of the Notice and, if applicable, the proxy statement and annual report, to multiple stockholders who share the same address unless we receive contrary instructions from one or more stockholders. This procedure reduces our printing and mailing costs. Stockholders who participate in householding will continue to be able to access and receive separate proxy cards. Upon written or oral request, we will deliver promptly a separate copy of the Notice and, if applicable, the proxy statement and annual report, to any stockholder at a shared address to which we delivered a single copy of these documents. To receive a separate copy, or, if you are receiving multiple copies, to request that we only send a single copy of next year's Notice or proxy statement and annual report, as applicable, you may contact us as follows:

Couchbase, Inc. Attention: Corporate Secretary 3250 Olcott Street Santa Clara, California 95054 Tel: (650) 417-7500

Street name stockholders may contact their broker, bank or other nominee to request information about householding.

Why is the Annual Meeting being held virtually?

We are continuously exploring technologies and services that will best permit our stockholders to engage with us from any location around the world and exercise their vote. We have decided to conduct the Annual Meeting on a virtual basis because we believe a virtual meeting improves communication and enables increased stockholder attendance and participation.

The virtual meeting technology that we use provides ease of access and real-time communication, while reducing the environmental impact and costs associated with an in-person meeting. We believe that by hosting our Annual Meeting virtually, our stockholders will be provided the same rights and opportunities to participate as they would at an in-person meeting, while offering a greater level of flexibility for many of our stockholders who may not be able to attend an Annual Meeting of stockholders in person.

How can I submit a question during the Annual Meeting?

If you want to submit a question during the Annual Meeting, log into <u>www.virtualshareholdermeeting.com/BASE2022</u>, type your question into the "Ask a Question" field, and click "Submit." Stockholders are permitted to submit questions during the annual meeting via the virtual meeting website that are in compliance with the meeting rules of conduct provided on the virtual meeting website and subject to a limit of one question per stockholder. We will answer as many questions submitted in accordance with the meeting rules of conduct as possible in the time allotted for the meeting. Only questions that are relevant to an agenda item to be voted on by stockholders will be answered.

What is the deadline to propose actions for consideration at next year's annual meeting of stockholders or to nominate individuals to serve as directors?

If a stockholder would like us to consider including a proposal in our proxy statement for our 2023 annual meeting pursuant to Rule 14a-8 of the Exchange Act, then the proposal must be received by our corporate secretary at our principal executive offices on or before January 20, 2023. In addition, stockholder proposals must comply with the requirements of Rule 14a-8 regarding the inclusion of stockholder proposals in company-sponsored proxy materials. Proposals should be addressed to:

Couchbase, Inc. Attention: Corporate Secretary 3250 Olcott Street Santa Clara, California 95054

-6-

Our amended and restated bylaws also establish an advance notice procedure for stockholders who wish to present a proposal or nominate a director at an annual meeting, but do not seek to include the proposal or director nominee in our proxy statement. In order to be properly brought before our 2023 annual meeting, the stockholder must provide timely written notice to our corporate secretary, at our principal executive offices, and any such proposal or nomination must constitute a proper matter for stockholder action. The written notice must contain the information specified in our amended and restated bylaws. To be timely, a stockholder's written notice must be received by our corporate secretary at our principal executive offices:

- no earlier than 8:00 a.m. Pacific Time on February 23, 2023, and
- no later than 5:00 p.m. Pacific Time on March 25, 2023.

In the event that we hold our 2023 annual meeting more or less than 25 days after the one-year anniversary of this year's annual meeting, then such written notice must be received by our corporate secretary at our principal executive offices:

- no earlier than 8:00 a.m. Pacific Time on the 120th day prior to the day of our 2023 annual meeting, and
- no later than 5:00 p.m. Pacific Time on the 10th day following the day on which public announcement of the date of the annual meeting is first made by us.

If a stockholder who has notified us of his, her or its intention to present a proposal at an annual meeting of stockholders does not appear to present his, her or its proposal at such annual meeting, then we are not required to present the proposal for a vote at such annual meeting.

Availability of Bylaws

A copy of our amended and restated bylaws may be obtained by accessing our filings on the SEC's website at <u>www.sec.gov</u>. You may also contact our corporate secretary at our principal executive offices for a copy of the relevant bylaw provisions regarding the requirements for making stockholder proposals and nominating director candidates.

-7-

Composition of the Board

BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND CORPORATE GOVERNANCE

Our board of directors currently consists of ten directors, nine of whom are independent under the listing standards of The Nasdaq Stock Market LLC ("Nasdaq"). Our board of directors is divided into three classes with staggered three-year terms. Thus, at each annual meeting of stockholders, a class of directors will be elected for a three-year term to succeed the class whose term is then expiring.

The following table sets forth the names, ages as of April 28, 2022, and certain other information for each of our directors and director nominees:

Name	Class	Age	Position(s)	Director Since	Current Term Expires	Expiration of Term for Which Nominated
Nominees for Director					-	-
Edward T. Anderson (1)	Ι	72	Director	2020	2022	2025
Matthew M. Cain	Ι	44	President, Chief Executive Officer and Director	2017	2022	2025
Lynn M. Christensen (2)	Ι	60	Director	2021	2022	2025
Aleksander J. Migon (1)	Ι	42	Director	2020	2022	2025
Class II and Class III Directors						
Carol W. Carpenter (2)	II	54	Director	2020	2023	—
Kevin J. Efrusy (3)	II	49	Director	2008	2023	_
Jeff Epstein (1)(3)	II	65	Director	2015	2023	_
Alvina Y. Antar (3)	III	47	Director	2021	2024	_
Rob Rueckert *	III	49	Director	2016	*	_
David C. Scott (3)	III	60	Director	2018	2024	_
Richard A. Simonson (1)(2)	III	63	Director	2020	2024	—

(1) Member of audit committee

Member of nominating and corporate governance committee Member of compensation committee

(3)Mr. Rueckert resigned from our board of directors in May 2022.

Nominees for Director

Edward T. Anderson. Mr. Anderson has served as a member of our board of directors since January 2020. Mr. Anderson founded two venture capital firms, North Bridge Venture Partners in May 1993, where he currently serves as a Managing Partner focusing on early-stage high-tech companies, and North Bridge Growth Equity in February 2007. Mr. Anderson currently serves on the board of directors of Lyra Therapeutics, Inc., a biotechnology company and MarkForged, Inc., an industrial additive manufacturing platform. Mr. Anderson holds an M.S. from Columbia Business School and a B.F.A. from University of Denver, where he has served on the board of trustees since 2011 and currently serves as chair on its Investment Committee.

Mr. Anderson was selected to serve on our board of directors because of his extensive experience as a venture capital investor, his knowledge of technology companies and his experience as a director of public companies. As previously announced, Mr. Anderson has notified us that he expects to resign from our board of directors effective as of our 2023 annual meeting of stockholders.

-8-

Matthew M. Cain. Mr. Cain has served as our President and Chief Executive Officer and a member of our board of directors since April 2017. Prior to joining us, he served as President of Worldwide Field Operations for Veritas Technologies LLC, a data management company, from April 2016 to October 2016, and as its Executive Vice President and Chief Product Officer from October 2014 to March 2016. Mr. Cain also previously held a variety of senior leadership positions at Symantec Corporation, a security software company, from February 2012 to September 2014, and at Cisco Systems, Inc., a networking solutions company, from July 2000 to August 2003 and August 2005 to January 2012. Mr. Cain holds an M.B.A. from Stanford Graduate School of Business and a B.S. in Electrical Engineering from Northwestern University.

Mr. Cain was selected to serve on our board of directors because of the perspective and experience he brings as our President and Chief Executive Officer.

Lynn M. Christensen. Ms. Christensen has served as a member of our board of directors since May 2021. Prior to joining us, she held several positions at Workday, Inc., an enterprise resource planning software company, most recently as Chief of Staff for Products and Technology from December 2018 until her retirement in July 2020 and as SVP of Products from March 2015 to November 2018. Ms. Christensen holds an M.B.A. from San Francisco State University and a B.S. in Computer Information Systems from Arizona State University.

Ms. Christensen was selected to serve on our board of directors because of her operational experience with and knowledge of technology companies.

Aleksander J. Migon. Mr. Migon has served as a member of our board of directors since May 2020. Mr. Migon is a Managing Partner at GPI Capital, a growth equity investment firm, which he co-founded in April 2016. Prior to joining GPI Capital, Mr. Migon served as a Managing Director of Global Partnership Investing at BTG Pactual, an investment management firm, from April 2015 to May 2016. Prior to BTG Pactual, Mr. Migon served as a Portfolio Manager of Ontario Teachers' Pension Plan, a pension fund, from August 2010 to April 2015, as a Corporate Development Consultant at George Weston Limited, a food processing and distribution business, from May 2009 to August 2010, as an Associate at Moore Capital Management LP, an investment management firm, from September 2007 to February 2008 and as an Associate at Merrill Lynch, an investment bank, from March 2004 to August 2007. Mr. Migon holds a B.Comm. in Economics and Finance from University of Toronto and is a CFA charterholder.

Mr. Migon was selected to serve on our board of directors because of his extensive experience as a growth equity investor.

Class II and Class III Directors

Alvina Y. Antar. Ms. Antar has served as a member of our board of directors since December 2021. Ms. Antar has been serving as the Chief Information Officer at Okta, Inc., a leading digital identity provider, since August 2020. Prior to Okta, she served as the Chief Information Officer at Zuora, Inc., a cloud software company from August 2014 to August 2020 and previously spent 17 years at Dell Technologies Inc. in various leadership roles. She is a member of the Girls in Tech's board of directors since June 2021. Ms. Antar holds a B.S. in Computer Science from the University of Houston.

Ms. Antar was selected to serve on our board of directors because of her operational experience with and knowledge of technology companies.

Carol W. Carpenter. Ms. Carpenter has served as a member of our board of directors since May 2021. Ms. Carpenter has been serving as Chief Marketing Officer of Unity Software Inc., a video game software development company, since February 2022. Prior to Unity, she served as the Chief Marketing Officer of VMware, Inc., a cloud computing and virtualization technology company, from June 2020 to February 2022. Prior to VMware, she served as Vice President, Product Marketing of Google Cloud Platform at Google, LLC, a technology company, from January 2017 to May 2020. Prior to Google Cloud, she served as Chief Executive Officer of ElasticBox Inc., a cloud computing company that has been acquired by CenturyLink, Inc., from January 2015 to December 2016. Ms. Carpenter has served on the board of directors of Dice Holdings Inc., a career website company, from June 2014 to January 2021. Ms. Carpenter holds an M.B.A. from Harvard University and a B.A. in Economics from Stanford University.

-9-

Ms. Carpenter was selected to serve on our board of directors because of her experience as an executive and director of technology companies.

Kevin J. Efrusy. Mr. Efrusy has served as a member of our board of directors since November 2008. Mr. Efrusy joined Accel Partners, a venture capital firm, in March 2003, where he currently serves as Partner focusing on software and consumer companies. Mr. Efrusy currently also serves on the board of directors of numerous privately-held companies. Mr. Efrusy holds an M.B.A. from Stanford Graduate School of Business, where he served on its management board from 2013 to 2019, and holds an M.S. and B.S. in Electrical Engineering and a B.A. in Economics from Stanford University.

Mr. Efrusy was selected to serve on our board of directors because of his extensive experience as a venture capital investor, his extensive experience as a director of publicly- and privately-held companies and his knowledge of technology companies.

Jeff Epstein. Mr. Epstein has served as a member of our board of directors since June 2015. Mr. Epstein is an Operating Partner at Bessemer Venture Partners, a venture capital firm, which he joined in November 2011. Mr. Epstein was Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer of Oracle Corporation, an enterprise software company, from September 2008 to April 2011. Prior to joining Oracle, Mr. Epstein served as chief financial officer of several public and private companies, including DoubleClick, an Internet advertising technology company which was acquired by Google LLC, at King World Productions, a television programming company which was acquired by CBS, and at Nielsen's Media Measurement and Information Group, a data and measurement company. Mr. Epstein was a Co-Chief Executive Officer and Chief Financial Officer of Apex Technology Acquisition Corp., a blank check company formed for the purpose of mergers and acquisitions, which he joined in June 2019. Apex Technology Acquisition Corp. merged with Avepoint, Inc., a software vendor of SaaS solutions, in July 2021 and Mr. Epstein has served on its board of directors since then. Mr. Epstein has also served on the board of directors of Okta, Inc., an identity and access management company, since June 2021, on the board of directors of Poshmark, Inc., a social commerce marketplace company, since April 2018, on the board of directors and as lead independent director of Twilio Inc., a cloud communications company, since July 2017 and on the board of directors of Shutterstock, Inc., a global provider of licensed imagery, from April 2012 to June 2021. Mr. Epstein holds a B.A. from Yale University and an M.B.A. from Stanford Graduate School of Business.

Mr. Epstein was selected to serve on our board of directors because of his experience as an executive and director of technology companies.

David C. Scott. Mr. Scott has served as a member of our board of directors since September 2018. He founded Nebulon, Inc., a cloud-managed storage company, in May 2018, where he currently serves as Executive Chairman and serves on its board of directors. Mr. Scott has served on the board of directors of numerous privately-held companies since June 2015. Previously in his career, Mr. Scott served as Senior Vice President and General Manager of Hewlett-Packard Storage at Hewlett-Packard Company, an information technology company, from September 2010 to March 2015, and from January 2001 to September 2010, as President and Chief Executive Officer at 3PAR Inc., a data storage and IT company where Mr. Scott advised the company through its initial public offering and ultimately its acquisition by Hewlett-Packard Company in September 2010. Mr. Scott holds an Honorary Doctorate in Engineering and a B.S. in Computer Science and Mathematics with Honors from University of Bristol.

Mr. Scott was selected to serve on our board of directors because of his extensive experience as a director of publicly- and privately-held companies and his knowledge of technology companies.

Richard A. Simonson. Mr. Simonson has served as a member of our board of directors since June 2020. He has also been serving on the board of directors of Electronic Arts Inc. (EA), a digital interactive entertainment company, since August 2006 and EverCommerce, Inc., a service commerce platform, since July 2021. Mr. Simonson has also been serving as Managing Partner of Specie Mesa LLC, an investment and advisory firm that focuses on high-growth technology companies, since July 2018. In addition to serving on the board of directors of numerous privately-held technology companies during his tenure at Specie Mesa, he also served on the board of directors of Silver Spring Network, Inc., a smart grid company, from October 2009 to January 2018, where he assisted with its initial public offering in March 2013. Prior to Silver Spring, Mr. Simonson served as Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer of Sabre Corporation, a global travel and hospitality technology company, from March 2013 to July 2018, where he oversaw its initial public offering in April 2014. Prior to Sabre, Mr. Simonson was the President of Business Operations and Chief Financial Officer of Rearden Commerce, now known as Deem, Inc., a corporate travel management software company, from May 2011 to May 2012. From September 2001 to August 2010, Mr. Simonson held various executive roles at Nokia Corporation, a global telecommunications company based in Finland, including General Manager of Mobile Phones, Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer. Mr. Simonson holds an M.B.A. from University of Pennsylvania Wharton School of Business and a B.S. in Mining Engineering from Colorado School of Mines.

Mr. Simonson was selected to serve on our board of directors because of his significant operational experience as an executive with technology companies and his experience serving on the boards of directors of other publicly- and privately-held companies.

Director Independence

Our common stock is listed on Nasdaq. As a company listed on Nasdaq, we are required under Nasdaq listing rules to maintain a board comprised of a majority of independent directors as determined affirmatively by our board. Under Nasdaq listing rules, a director will only qualify as an independent director if, in the opinion of that listed company's board of directors, the director does not have a relationship that would interfere with the exercise of independent judgment in carrying out the responsibilities of a director. In addition, the Nasdaq listing rules require that, subject to specified exceptions, each member of our audit, compensation and nominating and corporate governance committees be independent.

Audit committee members must also satisfy the additional independence criteria set forth in Rule 10A-3 under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, or the Exchange Act, and Nasdaq listing rules applicable to audit committee members. Compensation committee members must also satisfy the additional independence criteria set forth in Rule 10C-1 under the Exchange Act and Nasdaq listing rules applicable to compensation committee members.

Our board of directors has undertaken a review of the independence of each of our directors. Based on information provided by each director concerning his or her background, employment and affiliations, our board of directors has determined that that each of Messrs. Anderson, Efrusy, Epstein, Migon, Scott and Simonson and Mses. Antar, Carpenter and Christensen, representing nine of our ten directors, do not have a relationship that would interfere with the exercise of independent judgment in carrying out the responsibilities of a director and that each of these directors is an "independent director" as defined under the listing standards of Nasdaq. Matthew M. Cain is not considered an independent director because of such person's position as our president and chief executive officer.

In making these determinations, our board of directors considered the current and prior relationships that each non-employee director has with our company and all other facts and circumstances that our board of directors deemed relevant in determining their independence, including the beneficial ownership of our capital stock by each non-employee director, and the transactions involving them described in the section titled "Related Person Transactions."

There are no family relationships among any of our directors, director nominees or executive officers.

Board Leadership Structure and Role of Lead Independent Director

Our board of directors has appointed Mr. Simonson to serve as our lead independent director. As lead independent director, Mr. Simonson presides over periodic meetings of our independent directors, serves as a liaison for our independent directors and performs such additional duties as our board of directors may otherwise determine or delegate.

-11-

As a result of the board of directors' committee system and the existence of a majority of independent directors, the board of directors maintains effective oversight of our business operations, including independent oversight of our financial statements, executive compensation, selection of director candidates and corporate governance programs. We believe that the leadership structure of our board of directors, including Mr. Simonson's role as lead independent director, as well as the independent committees of our board of directors, is appropriate and enhances our board of directors' ability to effectively carry out its roles and responsibilities on behalf of our stockholders.

Role of Board in Risk Oversight Process

Risk is inherent with every business, and we face a number of risks, including strategic, financial, business and operational, legal and compliance and reputational. We have designed and implemented processes to manage risk in our operations. Management is responsible for the day-to-day management of risks the company faces, while our board of directors, as a whole and assisted by its committees, has responsibility for the oversight of risk management. Our board reviews strategic and operational risk in the context of discussions, question and answer sessions, and reports from the management team at each regular board meeting, receives reports on all significant committee activities at each regular board meeting, and evaluates the risks inherent in significant transactions.

In addition, our board has tasked designated standing committees with oversight of certain categories of risk management. Our audit committee assists our board in fulfilling its oversight responsibilities with respect to risk management in the areas of internal control over financial reporting and disclosure controls and procedures, legal and regulatory compliance, and also, among other things, discusses with management and the independent auditor guidelines, policies with respect to risk assessment and risk management and potential conflicts of interest. Our compensation committee assesses risks relating to our executive compensation plans and arrangements, and whether our compensation policies and programs have the potential to encourage excessive risk taking. Our nominating and corporate governance committee assesses risks relating to our corporate governance practices and the independence of the board.

Our board of directors believes its current leadership structure supports the risk oversight function of the board.

Board Committees

Our board of directors has established the following standing committees of the board: audit committee; compensation committee; and nominating and corporate governance committee. The composition and responsibilities of each of the committees of our board of directors is described below.

Audit Committee

The current members of our audit committee are Messrs. Anderson, Epstein, Migon and Simonson. Mr. Simonson is the chairperson of our audit committee. Our board of directors has determined that each member of our audit committee meets the requirements for independence of audit committee members under the rules and regulations of the SEC and the listing standards of Nasdaq, and also meets the financial literacy requirements of the listing standards of Nasdaq. Our board of directors has determined that Messrs. Epstein and Simonson are audit committee financial experts within the meaning of Item 407(d) of Regulation S-K. Our audit committee is responsible for, among other things:

- selecting a qualified firm to serve as the independent registered public accounting firm to audit our financial statements;
- helping to ensure the independence and performance of the independent registered public accounting firm;
- discussing the scope and results of the audit with the independent registered public accounting firm, and reviewing, with management and the independent registered public accounting firm, our interim and year-end results of operations;

- developing procedures for employees to submit concerns anonymously about questionable accounting or audit matters;
- reviewing our policies on risk assessment and risk management;
- reviewing related party transactions; and
- approving or, as required, pre-approving, all audit and all permissible non-audit services, other than de minimis non-audit services, to be performed by the independent registered public accounting firm.

Our audit committee operates under a written charter that satisfies the applicable rules and regulations of the SEC and the listing standards of Nasdaq. A copy of the charter of our audit committee is available on our website at <u>investors.couchbase.com</u>. During fiscal 2022, our audit committee held seven meetings.

Compensation Committee

The current members of our compensation committee are Messrs. Efrusy, Epstein and Scott and Ms. Antar. Mr. Efrusy is the chairperson of our compensation committee. Our board of directors has determined that each member of our compensation committee meets the requirements for independence for compensation committee members under the rules and regulations of the SEC and the listing standards of Nasdaq. Each member of the compensation committee is also a non-employee director, as defined pursuant to Rule 16b-3 promulgated under the Exchange Act. Our compensation committee is responsible for, among other things:

- reviewing, approving and determining, or making recommendations to our board of directors regarding, the compensation of our executive officers; administering our equity compensation plans;
- reviewing and approving and making recommendations to our board of directors regarding incentive compensation and equity compensation plans; and establishing and reviewing general policies relating to compensation and benefits of our employees.

Our compensation committee operates under a written charter that satisfies the applicable rules and regulations of the SEC and the listing standards of Nasdaq. A copy of the charter of our compensation committee is available on our website at <u>investors.couchbase.com</u>. During fiscal 2022, our compensation committee held five meetings.

During fiscal 2022, our compensation committee engaged the services of Compensia, Inc. ("*Compensia*"), a national compensation consulting firm, to advise the compensation committee regarding the amount and types of compensation provided to our executive officers and non-employee directors. Compensia does not provide any services to us other than the services provided to our compensation committee. Our compensation committee has assessed the independence of Compensia pursuant to SEC and Nasdaq rules and concluded that no conflict of interest exists that would prevent Compensia from independently representing the compensation committee.

Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee

The current members of our nominating and corporate governance committee are Mr. Simonson and Mses. Carpenter and Christensen. Ms. Carpenter is the chairperson of our nominating and corporate governance committee. Our board of directors has determined that each member of our nominating and corporate governance committee for independence for nominating and corporate governance committee members under the listing standards of Nasdaq. Our nominating and corporate governance committee is responsible for, among other things:

- identifying, evaluating, selecting or making recommendations to our board of directors regarding nominees for election to our board of directors and its committees;
- evaluating the performance of our board of directors and of individual directors;

-13-

- considering and making recommendations to our board of directors regarding the composition of our board of directors and its committees; reviewing developments in corporate governance practices and reporting;
- evaluating the adequacy of our corporate governance practices and reporting; and
- developing and making recommendations to our board of directors regarding corporate governance guidelines and matters.

Our nominating and corporate governance committee operates under a written charter that satisfies the applicable listing standards of Nasdaq. A copy of the charter of our nominating and corporate governance committee is available on our website at <u>investors.couchbase.com</u>. During fiscal 2022, our nominating and corporate governance committee held four meetings.

Attendance at Board and Stockholder Meetings

During our fiscal year ended January 31, 2022, our board of directors held eight meetings (including regularly scheduled and special meetings), and each director attended at least 75% of the aggregate of (1) the total number of meetings of the board of directors held during the period for which he or she has been a director and (2) the total number of meetings held by all committees on which he or she served during the periods that he or she served.

Although we do not have a formal policy regarding attendance by members of our board of directors at the annual meetings of stockholders, we encourage, but do not require, directors to attend. This Annual Meeting will be our first annual meeting of our stockholders.

Executive Sessions of Non-Employee Directors

To encourage and enhance communication among non-employee directors, and as required under the applicable Nasdaq rules, our corporate governance guidelines provide that the non-employee directors will meet in an executive session without management directors or management present on a periodic basis. In addition, if any of our non-employee directors are not independent directors, then our independent directors will also meet in an executive session on a periodic basis.

Compensation Committee Interlocks and Insider Participation

During fiscal 2022, the members of our compensation committee meeting were Messrs. Efrusy, Epstein, Scott and Migon. None of the members of our compensation committee is or has been an officer or employee of our company. None of our executive officers currently serves, or in the past fiscal year has served, as a member of the board of directors or compensation committee (or other board committee performing equivalent functions) of any entity that has one or more executive officers serving on our board of directors or compensation committee.

-14-

Considerations in Evaluating Director Nominees

Our nominating and corporate governance committee uses a variety of methods for identifying and evaluating potential director nominees. During fiscal 2022, our nominating and corporate governance committee has utilized the services of Heidrick & Struggles International, Inc., on an as-needed basis, to assist the nominating and corporate governance committee in identifying and selecting a potential candidate to join our board of directors. In its evaluation of director candidates, including the current directors eligible for re-election, our nominating and corporate governance committee will consider the current size and composition of our board of directors and the needs of our board of directors and the respective committees of our board of directors and other director qualifications. Some of the factors that our nominating and corporate governance committee considers in assessing director nominee qualifications include, without limitation, issues of character, professional ethics and integrity, judgment, business experience and diversity, and with respect to diversity, such factors as race, ethnicity, gender, differences in professional background, age and geography, as well as other individual qualities and attributes that contribute to the total mix of viewpoints and experience represented on our board. Although our board of directors does not maintain a specific policy with respect to board diversity, our board of directors believes that the board should be a diverse body, and the nominating and corporate governance committee considers a broad range of perspectives, backgrounds and experiences.

After completing its review and evaluation of director candidates, our nominating and corporate governance committee recommends to our full board of directors the director nominees for selection. Our nominating and corporate governance committee has discretion to decide which individuals to recommend for nomination as directors and our board of directors has the final authority in determining the selection of director candidates for nomination to our board.

-15-

Stockholder Recommendations and Nominations to our Board of Directors

Our nominating and corporate governance committee will consider recommendations and nominations for candidates to our board of directors from stockholders in the same manner as candidates recommended to the committee from other sources, so long as such recommendations and nominations comply with our amended and restated certificate of incorporation and amended and restated bylaws, all applicable company policies and all applicable laws, rules and regulations, including those promulgated by the SEC. Our nominating and corporate governance committee will evaluate such recommendations in accordance with its charter, our bylaws and corporate governance guidelines and the director nominee criteria described above.

A stockholder that wants to recommend a candidate to our board of directors should direct the recommendation in writing by letter to our corporate secretary at Couchbase, Inc., 3250 Olcott Street, Santa Clara, California 95054, Attention: Corporate Secretary. Such recommendation must include the candidate's name, home and business contact information, detailed biographical data, relevant qualifications, a signed letter from the candidate confirming willingness to serve, information regarding any relationships between the candidate and us and evidence of the recommending stockholder's ownership of our capital stock. Such recommendation must also include a statement from the recommending stockholder in support of the candidate. Our nominating and corporate governance committee has discretion to decide which individuals to recommend for nomination as directors.

Under our amended and restated bylaws, stockholders may also directly nominate persons for our board of directors. Any nomination must comply with the requirements set forth in our amended and restated bylaws and the rules and regulations of the SEC and should be sent in writing to our corporate secretary at the address above. To be timely for our 2023 annual meeting of stockholders, nominations must be received by our corporate secretary observing the deadlines discussed below under "*Other Matters*—*Stockholder Proposals or Director Nominations for 2023 Annual Meeting*."

Communications with the Board of Directors

Stockholders and other interested parties wishing to communicate directly with our non-management directors, may do so by writing and sending the correspondence to our Chief Legal Officer by mail to our principal executive offices at Couchbase, Inc., 3250 Olcott Street, Santa Clara, California 95054. Our Chief Legal Officer or Legal Department, in consultation with appropriate directors as necessary, will review all incoming communications and screen for communications that (1) are solicitations for products and services, (2) relate to matters of a personal nature not relevant for our stockholders to act on or for our board to consider and (3) matters that are of a type that are improper or irrelevant to the functioning of our board or our business, for example, mass mailings, job inquiries and business solicitations. If appropriate, our Chief Legal Officer or Legal Department will route such communications to the appropriate director(s) or, if none is specified, then to the chairperson of the board or lead independent director, if there is not an independent chairperson of the board. These policies and procedures do not apply to communications to non-management directors from our officers or directors who are stockholders or stockholder proposals submitted pursuant to Rule 14a-8 under the Exchange Act.

Policy Prohibiting Hedging or Pledging of Securities

Under our insider trading policy, our employees, including our executive officers, and the members of our board of directors are prohibited from, directly or indirectly, among other things, (1) engaging in short sales, (2) trading in publicly-traded options, such as puts and calls, and other derivative securities with respect to our securities (other than stock options, RSUs and other compensatory awards issued to such individuals by us), (3) otherwise engaging in transactions that hedge or offset, or are designed to hedge or offset, any decrease in the market value of equity securities granted to them by us as part of their compensation or held, directly or indirectly, by them, (4) pledging any of our securities as collateral for any loans and (5) holding our securities in a margin account.

-16-

Corporate Governance Guidelines and Code of Business Conduct and Ethics

Our board of directors has adopted corporate governance guidelines. These guidelines address, among other items, the qualifications and responsibilities of our directors and director candidates, the structure and composition of our board of directors and corporate governance policies and standards applicable to us in general. In addition, our board of directors has adopted a code of business conduct and ethics that applies to all of our employees, officers and directors, including our chief executive officer, chief financial officer and other executive and senior financial officers. The full text of our corporate governance guidelines and code of business conduct and ethics are available on our website at <u>investors.couchbase.com</u>. We will post amendments to our code of business conduct and ethics for directors and executive officers on the same website.

Director Compensation

In connection with our initial public offering, we adopted an outside director compensation policy for our non-employee directors, which was amended and restated in December 2021. Under our outside director compensation policy, non-employee directors will receive compensation in the form of cash and equity, as described below. We also reimburse our non-employee directors for expenses incurred in connection with attending board and committee meetings as well as continuing director education.

Cash Compensation

Under our outside director compensation policy, each non-employee director is paid an annual cash retainer of \$30,000, which is paid quarterly in arrears on a prorated basis.

Under the policy, each non-employee director will be eligible to earn additional annual cash compensation (paid quarterly in arrears on a prorated basis) for their additional services as follows:

Chair of the Board	\$ 20,000
Lead Independent Director	\$ 15,000
Chair of Audit Committee	\$ 20,000
Member of Audit Committee	\$ 10,000
Chair of Compensation Committee	\$ 12,000
Member of Compensation Committee	\$ 6,000
Chair of Nominating Committee	\$ 7,500
Member of Nominating Committee	\$ 3,750

For clarity, each non-employee director who serves as the chair of a committee shall receive only the additional annual cash fee as the chair of the committee, and not the additional annual cash fee as a member of the committee.



Each non-employee director may elect to receive his or her cash retainers in the form of fully vested restricted stock units ("*RSUs*"). An electing nonemployee director will be granted a quarterly fully-vested RSU award having a value equal to the quarterly portion of the annual cash retainer and/or any committee annual cash retainer that the non-employee director would have received absent an election, rounded down to the nearest whole share. Each election must remain in place for a minimum of a full fiscal year. In addition, we have implemented an RSU deferral program, under which each of our non-employee director may to elect to defer the receipt of his or her annual cash retainer until a later date in accordance with applicable tax laws. Additionally, for any automatic equity grant in the form of RSUs, the director may elect in accordance with federal tax laws when he or she will receive payout of his or her vested RSUs and defer income taxation until the award is paid. An election to defer the payout of vested RSUs is not intended to increase the value of the payout to the non-employee director, but rather to give the non-employee director the flexibility to decide when he or she will be subject to taxation with respect to the award. Any election to defer payment of any vested RSUs will not alter the other terms of the award, including the vesting requirements.

Equity Compensation

Initial Award. Each individual who first becomes an outside director following our initial public offering will be granted an award of RSUs (an "*Initial Award*") covering a number of shares having a value of \$300,000, rounded down to the nearest whole share. The Initial Award will be automatically granted on the first trading date on or after the date on which such individual first becomes an outside director (the "*Start Date*"), whether through election by the stockholders of the company or appointment by the Board to fill a vacancy. If an individual was a member of the Board and also an employee, becoming an outside director due to termination of employment will not entitle the outside director to an Initial Award. Each Initial Award will vest as to 1/3 of the shares subject to the Initial Award on each anniversary of the date the applicable director's service commenced.

Pro-Rated Annual Award. If an individual's Start Date is not on the date of one of the company's annual meetings of stockholders, such director shall automatically be granted a pro-rated annual award (a "*Pro-Rated Annual Award*"). If such individual's Start Date is the date of an annual meeting, then the director shall receive an annual award (as described below). Pro-Rated Annual Awards consist of RSUs covering a number of shares having a value of (x) \$170,000 multiplied by (y) the fraction obtained by dividing (A) the number of full months during the period beginning on the start date and ending on the one-year anniversary of the date of the then-most recent annual meeting *by* (B) 12. The Pro-Rated Annual Award will vest on the earlier of (i) the one-year anniversary of the date the Pro-Rated Annual Award is granted or (ii) the day prior to the date of the annual meeting next following the date the Pro-Rated Annual Award is granted.

Annual Award. On the date of each of our annual meetings of stockholders following our initial public offering, each outside director will be automatically granted an award of RSUs covering a number of shares having a value of \$170,000, rounded down to the nearest whole share. Each such annual award will vest on the earlier of (i) the one-year anniversary of the date such annual award is granted or (ii) the day prior to the date of the annual meeting next following the date such annual award granted.

-18-

Director Compensation for Fiscal 2022

The following table sets forth information regarding the total compensation awarded to, earned by or paid to our non-employee directors for their service on our board of directors, for the fiscal year ended January 31, 2022. Directors who are also our employees receive no additional compensation for their service as directors. During fiscal 2022, Mr. Cain was an employee and executive officer of the company and therefore did not receive compensation as a director. See "*Executive Compensation*" for additional information regarding Mr. Cain's compensation.

Name	Fees Paid or Earned in Cash (\$) (1)	Stock Awards (\$) (2)	Option Awards (\$) (2)	Total (\$)
Alvina Y. Antar	5,000	212,214	_	217,214
Edward T. Anderson	15,815	_		15,815
Carol W. Carpenter	17,792	_	522,953	540,745
Lynn M. Christensen	21,087	_	522,953	544,040
Kevin J. Efrusy	22,141	_	_	22,141
Jeff Epstein	24,250	_		24,250
Aleksander J. Migon	18,978	_	_	18,978
Rob Rueckert (3)	19,769	_		19,769
David C. Scott	18,978	_	_	18,978
Richard A. Simonson	36,243	_	_	36,243

(1) Represents the annual cash retainers paid to each director.

(2) Represents the aggregate grant date fair value of RSUs or stock options granted to the director during fiscal 2022, computed in accordance with FASB ASC Topic No. 718. The assumptions used in calculating the grant-date fair value of the RSUs and stock options reported in this column are set forth in Note 10 to our consolidated financial statements included in our annual report on Form 10-K filed on March 31, 2022.

(3) Mr. Rueckert resigned from our board of directors in May 2022.

The following table lists all outstanding equity awards held by non-employee directors as of January 31, 2022:

Name	Number of Shares Underlying Outstanding Stock Awards	Number of Shares Underlying Outstanding Options
Alvina Y. Antar	7,512	_
Edward T. Anderson	_	_
Carol W. Carpenter		44,000
Lynn M. Christensen	_	44,000
Kevin J. Efrusy	_	
Jeff Epstein	_	161,623
Aleksander J. Migon	_	
Rob Rueckert	_	_
David C. Scott	_	121,623
Richard A. Simonson	—	80,000



PROPOSAL NO. 1

ELECTION OF CLASS I DIRECTORS

Our board of directors currently consists of ten members and is divided into three classes with staggered three-year terms. At the Annual Meeting, four Class I directors named in this proxy statement will be elected for a three-year term to succeed the same class whose term is then expiring. Each director's term continues until the expiration of the term for which such director was elected and until such director's successor is elected and qualified or until such director's earlier death, resignation or removal.

Nominees

Our nominating and corporate governance committee has recommended, and our board of directors has approved, Edward T. Anderson, Matthew M. Cain, Lynn M. Christensen and Aleksander J. Migon as nominees for election as Class I directors at the Annual Meeting. If elected, each of Messrs. Anderson, Cain and Migon and Ms. Christensen will serve as a Class I director until the 2025 annual meeting of stockholders and until his or her respective successor is elected and qualified or until his or her earlier death, resignation or removal. For more information concerning the nominees, please see the section titled *"Board of Directors and Corporate Governance."*

Messrs. Anderson, Cain and Migon and Ms. Christensen have agreed to serve as directors if elected, and management has no reason to believe that they will be unavailable to serve, except that Mr. Anderson has announced his expected resignation as of the date of our 2023 annual meeting of stockholders and therefore is expected to serve only one year of the term for which he is nominated. In the event a nominee is unable or declines to serve as a director at the time of the Annual Meeting, proxies will be voted for any nominee designated by the present board of directors to fill the vacancy.

Vote Required

Each director is elected by a plurality of the voting power of the shares present in person (including virtually) or represented by proxy at the meeting and entitled to vote on the election of directors. Because the outcome of this proposal will be determined by a plurality vote, any shares not voted FOR a particular nominee, whether as a result of choosing to WITHHOLD authority to vote or a broker non-vote, will have no effect on the outcome of the election.

Board Recommendation

OUR BOARD OF DIRECTORS RECOMMENDS A VOTE "FOR" THE ELECTION OF EACH OF THE DIRECTOR NOMINEES NAMED ABOVE.

-20-

PROPOSAL NO. 2

RATIFICATION OF APPOINTMENT OF INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM

Our audit committee has appointed PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as our independent registered public accounting firm to audit our consolidated financial statements for our fiscal year ending January 31, 2023. PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP served as our independent registered public accounting firm for the fiscal year ended January 31, 2022.

At the Annual Meeting, we are asking our stockholders to ratify the appointment of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as our independent registered public accounting firm for our fiscal year ending January 31, 2023. Our audit committee is submitting the appointment of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP to our stockholders because we value our stockholders' views on our independent registered public accounting firm and as a matter of good corporate governance. Notwithstanding the appointment of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, and even if our stockholders ratify the appointment, our audit committee, in its discretion, may appoint another independent registered public accounting firm at any time during our fiscal year if our audit committee believes that such a change would be in the best interests of our company and our stockholders. If our stockholders do not ratify the appointment of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, then our audit committee may reconsider the appointment. One or more representatives of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP are expected to be present at the Annual Meeting, and they will have an opportunity to make a statement and are expected to be available to respond to appropriate questions from our stockholders.

Fees Paid to the Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm

The following table presents fees for professional audit services and other services rendered to us by PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP for our fiscal years ended January 31, 2022 and 2021.

		2022	2021
Audit Fees(1)	\$	2,436,700	\$ 1,274,000
Audit-Related Fees		—	_
Tax Fees		—	—
All Other Fees(2)		1,800	1,800
Total Fees	\$	2,438,500	\$ 1,275,800
	-		

 [&]quot;Audit Fees" consist of fees billed for professional services rendered in connection with the audit of our consolidated financial statements, reviews of our quarterly consolidated financial statements and related audit services that are normally provided by the independent registered public accountants in connection with regulatory filings or audit engagements for those fiscal years. This category also includes fees for services incurred in connection with our initial public offering.
 "Audit Fees" consist of fees provide the independent registered public accountants in connection with regulatory filings or audit engagements for those fiscal years. This category also includes fees for services incurred in connection with our initial public offering.

(2) "All Other Fees" consist of fees paid for an online disclosure checklist tool.

Auditor Independence

In fiscal 2022, there were no other professional services provided by PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, other than those listed above, that would have required our audit committee to consider their compatibility with maintaining the independence of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP.

Audit Committee Policy on Pre-Approval of Audit and Permissible Non-Audit Services of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm

Our audit committee has established a policy governing our use of the services of our independent registered public accounting firm. Under this policy, our audit committee is required to pre-approve all services performed by our independent registered public accounting firm in order to ensure that the provision of such services does not impair such accounting firm's independence. All services provided by PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP for our fiscal years ended January 31, 2022 and 2021 were pre-approved by our audit committee.

-21-

Vote Required

The ratification of the appointment of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as our independent registered public accounting firm for our fiscal year ending January 31, 2023 requires the affirmative vote of a majority of the voting power of the shares present in person (including virtually) or represented by proxy at the Annual Meeting and entitled to vote thereon. Abstentions will have the same effect as a vote AGAINST this proposal.

Board Recommendation

OUR BOARD OF DIRECTORS RECOMMENDS A VOTE "FOR" THE RATIFICATION OF THE APPOINTMENT OF PRICEWATERHOUSECOOPERS LLP AS OUR INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM FOR OUR FISCAL YEAR ENDING JANUARY 31, 2023.

-22-

REPORT OF THE AUDIT COMMITTEE

The audit committee is a committee of the board of directors comprised solely of independent directors as required by Nasdaq listing rules and the rules and regulations of the SEC. The audit committee operates under a written charter adopted by the board of directors. This written charter is reviewed annually for changes, as appropriate. With respect to Couchbase's financial reporting process, Couchbase's management is responsible for (1) establishing and maintaining internal controls and (2) preparing Couchbase's consolidated financial statements. Couchbase's independent registered public accounting firm, PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, is responsible for performing an independent audit of Couchbase's consolidated financial statements. It is the responsibility of the audit committee to oversee these activities. It is not the responsibility of the audit committee to prepare Couchbase's financial statements. These are the fundamental responsibilities of management. In the performance of its oversight function, the audit committee has:

- reviewed and discussed the audited consolidated financial statements with management and PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP;
- discussed with PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP the matters required to be discussed by the applicable requirements of the Public Company Accounting Oversight Board, or PCAOB, and the SEC; and
- received the written disclosures and the letter from PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP required by the applicable requirements of the PCAOB
 regarding the independent accountant's communications with the audit committee concerning independence, and has discussed with
 PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP its independence.

Based on the review and discussions noted above, the audit committee recommended to the board of directors that the audited consolidated financial statements be included in Couchbase's Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended January 31, 2022 for filing with the SEC.

Respectfully submitted by the members of the audit committee of the board of directors:

Richard A. Simonson (Chair), Edward T. Anderson, Aleksander J. Migon and Jeff Epstein

This audit committee report shall not be deemed to be "soliciting material" or to be "filed" with the SEC or subject to Regulation 14A promulgated by the SEC or to the liabilities of Section 18 of the Exchange Act, and shall not be deemed incorporated by reference into any prior or subsequent filing by Couchbase under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, or the Securities Act, or the Exchange Act, except to the extent Couchbase specifically requests that the information be treated as "soliciting material" or specifically incorporates it by reference.

-23-

EXECUTIVE OFFICERS

The following table sets forth certain information about our executive officers as of April 28, 2022.

Name	Age	Position
Matthew M. Cain	44	President, Chief Executive Officer and Director
Greg Henry	51	Senior Vice President and Chief Financial Officer
Margaret Chow	39	Senior Vice President, Chief Legal Officer and Corporate Secretary
Denis Murphy	57	Senior Vice President and Chief Revenue Officer

For Mr. Cain's biography, see the section above titled "Board of Directors and Corporate Governance-Nominees for Director."

Greg Henry. Mr. Henry has served as our Senior Vice President and Chief Financial Officer since November 2016. Prior to joining us, he served as Senior Vice President of Finance at ServiceNow, Inc., an enterprise operations software company, from May 2015 to November 2016. Prior to ServiceNow, Mr. Henry held various senior executive financial positions at General Electric Healthcare, a medical technology and solutions company, from September 2001 to May 2015. Previously in his career, he served as a Manager (Cash & Investments) at Legion Insurance Company, an insurance agency, from October 1998 to September 2001 and as an auditor at Ernst & Young LLP, an accounting firm, from January 1994 to October 1998. Mr. Henry holds a B.B.A. in Accounting from University of Wisconsin-Madison School of Business. He is also a C.P.A. (inactive).

Margaret Chow. Ms. Chow has served as our Senior Vice President, Chief Legal Officer and Corporate Secretary since March 2020. Prior to joining us, she was with Medallia, Inc., a customer experience management software company, from February 2014 to December 2019, where she served most recently as Vice President and Deputy General Counsel and advised the company through its initial public offering. Prior to Medallia, Ms. Chow served as Associate General Counsel at UsableNet, Inc., a website accessibility and digital transformation company, from April 2011 to January 2014. Previously in her career, Ms. Chow was an Associate at Davis Polk and Wardwell LLP, a law firm. Ms. Chow holds a J.D. from Yale Law School, a B.A. in Molecular Cell Biology—Biochemistry and Molecular Biology and a B.A. in Economics from University of California, Berkeley.

Denis Murphy. Mr. Murphy has served as our Senior Vice President and Chief Revenue Officer since June 2019. Prior to joining us, Mr. Murphy served as a strategic advisor to various early-stage privately-held companies from January 2014 to June 2019, and from May 2015 to October 2017, served as Vice President of Worldwide Sales at Nimble Storage, Inc., a flash storage technology company which was acquired by Hewlett Packard Enterprise Company in April 2017. Prior to Nimble Storage, Mr. Murphy held several leadership and management positions at Anaplan, Inc., a business planning and performance management software company, at Nicira Networks, Inc., a networking software company which was acquired by VMware, Inc. in September 2012, and at Riverbed Technology, Inc., a network technology company, from September 2003 to August 2013. Previously in his career, Mr. Murphy held various sales and account manager roles at EMC Corporation, an enterprise storage systems company, from May 1999 to January 2001 and at Mercury Interactive, an IT management software and services company, from July 1997 to May 1999. Mr. Murphy holds an M.B.A. in International Management from Thunderbird School of Global Management and a B.S. in Electrical Engineering from University of Massachusetts, Amherst.

-24-

EXECUTIVE COMPENSATION

Process and Procedure for Compensation Decisions

Our compensation committee is primarily responsible for establishing and reviewing our general compensation strategy. In addition, the compensation committee oversees our compensation and benefit plans and policies, administers our equity incentive plans and reviews and approves annually all compensation decisions relating to all of our executive officers, including our Chief Executive Officer. The compensation committee considers recommendations from our Chief Executive Officer regarding the compensation of our executive officers other than himself. Under its charter, our compensation committee has the right to retain or obtain the advice of compensation consultants, independent legal counsel and other advisers. In fiscal 2022, the compensation committee retained Compensia, a national compensation consultant, to help us determine the appropriate level of overall compensation for our executive officers, as well as assess each separate element of compensation and to assess how our compensation practices compared to the compensation practices of other companies, with a goal of ensuring that the compensation we offer to our executive officers is competitive and fair.

Summary Compensation Table for Fiscal 2022

The following table sets forth information regarding the compensation reportable for our named executive officers for fiscal 2022 and prior years where applicable, as determined under SEC rules.

Total (\$)
6,299,591
1,517,375
00 2,357,831
00 1,438,431
568,533
1,5 1,5 1,5

⁽¹⁾ The amounts reported in the "Stock Awards" and "Option Awards" columns represent the aggregate grant-date fair value of the awards granted to our named executive officers in fiscal 2022 and 2021, calculated in accordance with ASC Topic 718, rather than the amounts paid or realized by such named executive officers. The assumptions used in calculating the grant-date fair value of the RSUs and stock options reported in this column are set forth in Note 10 to our consolidated financial statements included in our annual report on Form 10-K filed on March 31, 2022.

(2) The amounts reported in the "Non-Equity Incentive Plan Compensation" column represent the annual cash bonuses that were earned by each named executive officer in fiscal 2022 under our executive incentive compensation plan and in fiscal 2021 under an executive bonus plan. See the section titled "—Non-Equity Incentive Plan Awards" for additional information on our executive incentive compensation plan and executive bonus plan.

(3) The amounts reported in the "All Other Compensation" column include matching contributions made to our named executive officers' accounts under our 401(k) plan in fiscal 2022 and 2021.

(4) Mr. Henry became a named executive officer in fiscal 2022.

Non-Equity Incentive Plan Awards

Each of our executive officers is eligible for an annual bonus under our non-equity incentive plan and has an established target bonus amount as set forth in the section titled *"Executive Compensation—Employment Arrangements."* For fiscal 2022, our board of directors determined each eligible named executive officer's actual bonus based upon an assessment of achievement of corporate goals, which included certain financial metrics. Amounts payable for fiscal 2022 represent applicable achievement at 110% of target for fiscal 2022.

Stock Price Achievement Restricted Stock Unit Program

On January 26, 2022, upon the recommendation of our compensation committee, our board of directors approved a one-time performance-based equity program, supplementing our traditional equity program for the leadership. The intent of this program is to focus executives on driving stockholder value creation with aggressive stock price milestones, while maximizing retention of the leadership at a critical time for us and our specific industry sector in general. Our named executive officers received performance-based RSUs ("*PSUs*") as follows:

Named Executive Officer	PSUs Granted (#)
Matthew M. Cain	300,000
Greg Henry	170,000
Denis Murphy	70,000

The PSUs vest according the following stock price milestones (each, a "Stock Price Hurdle") and performance periods (each, a "Performance Period"):

Stock Price Hurdle	Performance Period	Percent of PSUs Vesting
\$60	January 26, 2023 through January 26, 2027	20%
\$75	January 26, 2024 through January 26, 2027	20%
\$90	January 26, 2025 through January 26, 2027	30%
\$110	January 26, 2026 through January 26, 2027	30%

To achieve any of the above Stock Price Hurdles, the average of our closing stock price for a 60 consecutive trading day trading period must exceed the applicable Stock Price Hurdle. Each Stock Price Hurdle may only be satisfied during the applicable Performance Period. Accordingly, no vesting of any Stock Price Hurdle can be achieved before the start of the corresponding Performance Period. If a Stock Price Hurdle is achieved, then vesting of that applicable tranche occurs on our next quarterly vesting date following the achievement, subject to the participant's continued service.

If a change in control occurs, then any unvested PSUs are treated as follows: (i) with respect to any Stock Price Hurdle that exceeds the per share amount payable to our stockholders in the transaction (the "*Per Share Amount*"), such portion of the PSUs will forfeit, subject to any pro-ration described in clause (iii) below; (ii) with respect to any Stock Price Hurdle that is less than the Per Share Amount, such portion of the PSU will vest on the closing of the transaction; and (iii) if the Per Share Amount is between any two Stock Price Hurdles, then a pro-rata portion of the next tranche will vest on the closing of the transaction.

As noted above, this special one-time PSU program was established to incentivize achievement of challenging stock price milestones and maximize retention. As noted above, each tranche of the PSUs is not eligible to vest until the start of the applicable Performance Period. Accordingly, long-term and sustained stock price performance is incentivized. Vesting related to the Stock Price Hurdles is also weighted towards the later Performance Periods, which both provides greater incentivization to the higher milestones and retention through later Performance Periods. As described above, this program is intended to supplement the traditional annual equity program for fiscal years 2022 through 2025. Accordingly, we will continue to review executive compensation annually as part of its regular compensation review cycle. In light of a significant grant in March 2021, our Chief Executive Officer did not receive an annual equity grant for fiscal 2023 that typically would occur in the first fiscal quarter.

-26-

Employment Arrangements

Matthew M. Cain

We entered into a confirmatory employment letter with Mr. Cain. Mr. Cain's current annual base salary is \$485,000. For the fiscal year ended January 31, 2022, Mr. Cain's annual base salary was \$450,000. For fiscal 2023, Mr. Cain is eligible for an annual target cash incentive payment equal to \$485,000.

Greg N. Henry

We entered into a confirmatory employment letter with Mr. Henry. Mr. Henry's current annual base salary is \$400,000. For the fiscal year ended January 31, 2022, Mr. Henry's annual base salary was \$350,000. For fiscal 2023, Mr. Henry is eligible for an annual target cash incentive payment equal to \$260,000.

Denis Murphy

We entered into a confirmatory employment letter with Mr. Murphy. Mr. Murphy's current annual base salary is \$400,000. For the fiscal year ended January 31, 2022, Mr. Murphy's annual base salary was \$300,000. For fiscal 2023, Mr. Murphy is eligible for an annual target cash incentive payment equal to \$340,000.

Outstanding Equity Awards at Fiscal 2022 Year-End

The following table sets forth information regarding outstanding equity awards held by our named executive officers as of January 31, 2022.

Plan Awards: Pl	Equity Incentive Plan Awards: Iarket or Payout alue of Unearned Shares, Units or ther Rights That Have Not Vested
Securities Securities Unearned Valu Underlying Underlying Shares, Units or Sha Unexercised Unexercised Other Rights Oth	(\$)(2)
Matthew M. Cain 1/26/2022 (3)(4) – – – – – 300,000	7,029,000
3/9/2021 (5) – 399,999 21.40 3/9/2031 –	-
6/23/2020 (6) 143,751 156,248 7.75 6/23/2030 -	-
6/13/2019 (7) 58,335 21,664 7.48 6/13/2029 -	-
4/2/2018 (8) 58,750 1,250 7.45 4/2/2028 -	-
4/24/2017 (9) 1,219,402 – 5.48 4/23/2027 –	-
Greg Henry 1/26/2022 (3)(4) – – – – – 170,000	3,983,100
3/9/2021 (5) – 79,999 21.40 3/9/2031 –	-
6/23/2020 (6) 9,583 10,416 7.75 6/23/2030 -	-
6/13/2019 (7) 29,172 10,828 7.48 6/13/2029 -	-
4/2/2018 (8) 25,458 541 7.45 4/2/2028 -	-
11/29/2016 (9) 293,218 – 4.68 11/28/2026 –	-
Denis Murphy 1/26/2022 (3)(4) – – – – – 70,000	1,640,100
3/9/2021 (5) – 39,999 21.40 3/9/2031 –	-
9/18/2019 (10) 245,423 134,576 7.55 9/18/2029 -	-

⁽¹⁾ Unless otherwise noted, these outstanding equity awards were granted pursuant to our 2008 Plan or 2018 Plan, as applicable.

-27-

- (2) The market value of shares is calculated based on the closing price of common stock on Nasdaq on January 31, 2022, which was \$23.43 per share.
- (3) These outstanding equity awards were granted pursuant our 2021 Plan.
- (4) The shares underlying the PSUs will vest in four tranches upon us achieving each of the four Stock Price Hurdles that occur at \$60.00, \$75.00, \$90.00 and \$110.00 per share, respectively, measured based on the average closing price of a share of our common stock for any 60 consecutive trading day period, during the applicable Performance Period. As of January 31, 2022, none of the PSUs were earned. For additional information on the PSUs, see section titled "—Stock Price Achievement Restricted Stock Unit Program".
- (5) The shares underlying this stock option vest as to 1/4th of the total shares on the one-year anniversary of February 1, 2022 and as to 1/48th of the total shares on a monthly basis thereafter, subject to continued employment with us through each vesting date, and is subject to acceleration upon a qualifying termination in connection with a change in control (as defined in the award agreement).
- (6) The shares underlying this stock option vest as to 1/4th of the total shares on the one-year anniversary of February 1, 2020 and as to 1/48th of the total shares on a monthly basis thereafter, subject to continued employment with us through each vesting date, and is subject to acceleration upon a qualifying termination in connection with a change in control (as defined in the award agreement).
- (7) The shares underlying this stock option vest as to 1/4th of the total shares on the one-year anniversary of February 1, 2019 and as to 1/48th of the total shares on a monthly basis thereafter, subject to continued employment with us through each vesting date, and is subject to acceleration upon a qualifying termination in connection with a change in control (as defined in the award agreement).
- (8) The shares underlying this stock option vest as to 1/4th of the total shares on the one-year anniversary of April 1, 2017 and as to 1/48th of the total shares on a monthly basis thereafter, subject to continued employment with us through each vesting date, and is subject to acceleration upon a qualifying termination in connection with a change in control (as defined in the award agreement).
- (9) The shares underlying this stock option was fully vested as of January 31, 2022.
- (10) The shares underlying this stock option vest as to 1/4th of the total shares on the one-year anniversary of June 17, 2019 and as to 1/48th of the total shares on a monthly basis thereafter, subject to continued employment with us through each vesting date, and is subject to acceleration upon a qualifying termination in connection with a change in control (as defined in the award agreement).

Potential Payments upon Termination or Change-in-Control

During fiscal 2022, we entered into a change in control and severance agreement with each of our named executive officers that provides for the severance and change in control benefits as described below. Each change in control and severance agreement supersedes any prior agreement or arrangement the named executive officer may have had with us that provides for severance and/or change in control payments or benefits.

In the event of an "qualified termination" of the employment of the named executive officer, which generally includes a termination of employment by the named executive officer in a "constructive termination" or by us for a reason other than "cause," death or "disability" (as such terms are defined in the named executive officer's change in control and severance agreement), that occurs outside the change in control period (as described below), then the named executive officer will be entitled to the following payments and benefits:

- Continuing payments of the named executive officer's base salary as in effect immediately prior to their qualified termination of employment, as follows:
 - 12 months in the case of Mr. Cain;
 - 6 months in the case of any other named executive officer whose tenure was less than 2 years;
 - 9 months in the case of any other named executive officer whose tenure was greater or equal to 2 years, but less than 3 years; and
 - 12 months in the case of any other named executive whose tenure was greater or equal to 3 years.
- Company-paid continued health coverage under the Consolidated Omnibus Reconciliation Act of 1985 as amended, or COBRA, for up to the same period as the salary continuation period.

If such qualified termination occurs within a period beginning 30 days prior to and ending 12 months following a "change in control" (as defined in the named executive officer's change in control and severance agreement) (such period, the "change in control period"), then the named executive officer will be entitled to the following payments and benefits:

• A lump sum payment equal to 12 months of the named executive officer's base salary, generally as in effect immediately prior to their qualified termination;

-28-

- Company-paid continued health coverage under COBRA for up to 12 months;
- A lump sum payment equal to such named executive officer's annual target bonus, prorated for the period of service in the case of any named executive officer other than Mr. Cain;
- 100% accelerated vesting of all outstanding equity awards subject to time-based vesting.

Any acceleration of outstanding equity awards subject to performance-based vesting will be determined by the terms of the award agreement for each such equity award.

The receipt of the payments and benefits provided for under the named executive officer's change in control and severance agreement described above is conditioned on the named executive officer signing and not revoking a separation and release of claims agreement, which may include certain non-solicitation provisions effective during the severance term and non-disparagement provisions, and such release becoming effective and irrevocable no later than the 60th day following the named executive officer's involuntary termination of employment.

In addition, if any of the payments or benefits provided for under the named executive officer's change in control and severance agreement or otherwise payable to a named executive officer would constitute "parachute payments" within the meaning of Section 280G of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the "*Code*") and could be subject to the related excise tax, the named executive officer will receive either full payment of such payments and benefits or such lesser amount that would result in no portion of the payments and benefits being subject to the excise tax, whichever results in the greater amount of after-tax benefits to them. The change in control and severance agreements do not require us to provide any tax gross-up payments to the named executive officers.

401(k) Plan

We maintain a 401(k) retirement savings plan for the benefit of our employees, including our named executive officers, who satisfy certain eligibility requirements. Our 401(k) plan provides eligible employees with an opportunity to save for retirement on a tax-advantaged basis. Under our 401(k) plan, eligible employees may elect to defer a portion of their compensation, within the limits prescribed by the Code and the applicable limits under the 401(k) plan, on a pre-tax or after-tax (Roth) basis, through contributions to the 401(k) plan. All of a participant's contributions into the 401(k) plan are 100% vested when contributed. The 401(k) plan is intended to qualify under Sections 401(a) and 501(a) of the Code. As a tax-qualified retirement plan, pre-tax contributions to the 401(k) plan and earnings on those pre-tax contributions are not taxable to the employees until distributed from the 401(k) plan, and earnings on Roth contributions are not taxable when distributed from the 401(k) plan. We are permitted to make discretionary matching contributions under our 401(k) plan.

Equity Compensation Plan Information

The following table summarizes our equity compensation plan information as of January 31, 2022. Information is included for equity compensation plans approved by our stockholders. We do not have any equity compensation plans not approved by our stockholders.

-29-

Plan Category	(a) Number of Securities to be Issued Upon Exercise of Outstanding Options, Warrants and Rights	(b) Weighted-Average Exercise Price of Outstanding Options, Warrants and Rights	Remaining Available for Future Issuance Under Equity Compensation Plans (Excluding Securities Reflected in Column (a))
Equity compensation plans approved by security holders			
2008 Equity Incentive Plan (1)	4,013,830	\$ 5.50	-
2018 Equity Incentive Plan (1)	5,136,990	\$ 13.09	_
2021 Equity Incentive Plan (2)	1,497,558	-	2,798,981
2021 Employee Stock Purchase Plan (3)	-	-	830,000
Total	10 648 378	-	3 628 981

(c) Number of Securities

- (1) As a result of our initial public offering and the adoption of the 2021 Plan, we no longer grant awards under the 2008 Plan and 2018 Plan; however, all outstanding awards under the 2008 Plan and 2018 Plan remain subject to the terms of such plans. The number of shares underlying stock options granted under the 2008 Plan and 2018 Plan that expire or terminate or are forfeited or repurchased by the company under the 2008 Plan and 2018 Plan, tendered to or withheld by the company for payment of an exercise price or for tax withholding, or repurchased by the company due to failure to vest will be automatically added to the 2021 Plan.
- (2) Our 2021 Plan provides that the number of shares of common stock available for issuance under the 2021 Plan will automatically increase on the first day of each fiscal year beginning with the 2013 fiscal year, in an amount equal to the least of (i) 4,120,000 shares, (ii) five percent (5%) of the outstanding shares of our common stock on the last day of the immediately preceding fiscal year or (iii) such other amount as the administrator may determine.
- (3) Our 2021 Employee Stock Purchase Plan, or the ESPP, provides that the number of shares of our common stock available for issuance under the ESPP will automatically increase on the first day of each fiscal year beginning with the 2023 fiscal year, in an amount equal to the least of (i) 830,000 shares, (ii) one percent (1%) of the outstanding shares of our common stock on the last day of the immediately preceding fiscal year or (iii) such other amount as the administrator may determine.

-30-

SECURITY OWNERSHIP OF CERTAIN BENEFICIAL OWNERS AND MANAGEMENT

The following table sets forth the beneficial ownership of our common stock as of April 28, 2022 by:

- each person, or group of affiliated persons, known by us to beneficially own more than 5% of our common stock;
- each of our named executive officers;
- each of our directors; and
- all of our executive officers and directors as a group.

We have determined beneficial ownership in accordance with the rules of the SEC, and thus it represents sole or shared voting or investment power with respect to our securities. Unless otherwise indicated, to our knowledge, the persons or entities identified in the table have sole voting power and sole investment power with respect to all shares shown as beneficially owned by them, subject to community property laws where applicable.

We have based our calculation of the percentage of beneficial ownership on 44,533,296 shares of our common stock outstanding as of April 28, 2022. We have deemed shares of our common stock subject to stock options that are currently exercisable or exercisable within 60 days of April 28, 2022 or issuable pursuant to RSUs which are subject to vesting and settlement conditions expected to occur within 60 days of April 28, 2022 to be outstanding and to be beneficially owned by the person holding the stock option or RSU for the purpose of computing the percentage ownership of that person. We did not deem these shares outstanding, however, for the purpose of computing the percentage ownership of any other person.

Unless otherwise indicated, the address for each person or entity listed in the table is c/o Couchbase, Inc., 3250 Olcott Street, Santa Clara, California 95054.

-31-

	Shares Beneficia	Shares Beneficially Owned			
ame of Beneficial Owner	Number	Percentage			
Greater than 5% Stockholders:					
Entities affiliated with Accel (1)	6,933,755	15.6 %			
Entities affiliated with North Bridge (2)	4,676,256	10.5 %			
GPI Capital Gemini HoldCo LP (3)	4,369,543	9.8 %			
SCP Couchbase Acquisition L.L.C. (4)	3,406,128	7.6 %			
Mayfield XIII, a Cayman Islands Exempted Limited Partnership (5)	3,341,480	7.5 %			
Named Executive Officers and Directors:					
Matthew M. Cain (6)	1,658,664	3.6 %			
Greg Henry (7)	399,279				
Denis Murphy (8)	305,050				
Edward T. Anderson (9)	4,707,506	10.6 %			
Alvina Y. Antar (10)	-				
Carol W. Carpenter (11)	11,916				
Lynn M. Christensen (12)	11,916				
Kevin J. Efrusy (13)	4,144,922	9.3 %			
Jeff Epstein (14)	146,623				
Aleksander J. Migon	-				
Rob Rueckert (15)	-				
David C. Scott (16)	114,021				
Richard A. Simonson (17)	40,000				
All directors and executive officers as a group (13 persons) (18)	11,642,460	24.6 %			

* Represents less than 1%.

- (1) Based solely on a Schedule 13G filed with the SEC on February 14, 2022, consists of: (i) 2,022,312 shares held of record by Accel Growth Fund II L.P., (ii) 146,484 shares held of record by Accel Growth Fund II Strategic Partners L.P., (iii) 217,110 shares held of record by Accel Growth Fund Investors 2013 L.L.C., (iv) 402,927 shares held of record by Accel Investors 2008 LLC, (v) 3,852,959 shares held of record by Accel X L.P. and (vi) 291,963 shares held of record by Accel X Strategic Partners L.P. Kevin J. Efrusy is a Managing Member of Accel X Associates L.L.C., or A10A, which is the General Partner of both Accel X L.P. and Accel X Strategic Partners L.P., and has the sole voting and investment power. Andrew G. Braccia, Kevin J. Efrusy, Sameer K, Gandhi, Ping Li, Tracy L. Sedlock and Richard P. Wong are the Managing Members of Accel Growth Fund II L.P. and Herefore share the voting and investment powers. Accel Growth Fund II Associates L.L.C., or AGF2A, is the General Partner of both Accel Growth Fund II L.P. and Accel Growth Fund II Strategic Partners L.P., and has the sole voting and investment power. Andrew G. Braccia, Sameer K. Gandhi, Ping Li, Tracy L. Sedlock, Ryan J. Sweeney and Richard P. Wong are the Managing Members of ACEI Growth Fund II Strategic Partners L.P., and has the sole voting and investment power. Andrew G. Braccia, Sameer K. Gandhi, Ping Li, Tracy L. Sedlock, Ryan J. Sweeney and Richard P. Wong are the Managing Members of ACEI Growth Fund Investors 2013 L.L.C., and therefore share the voting and investment powers. Andrew G. Braccia, Sameer K. Gandhi, Ping Li, Tracy L. Sedlock, Ryan J. Sweeney and Richard P. Wong are the Managing Members of ACEI Growth Fund Investors 2013 L.L.C., and therefore share the voting and investment powers. Andrew G. Braccia, Sameer K. Gandhi, Ping Li, Tracy L. Sedlock, Ryan J. Sweeney and Richard P. Wong are the Managing Members of ACEI Growth Fund Investors 2013 L.L.C., and therefore share the voting and investment powers. Each general partner or manage
- (2) Based solely on a Schedule 13G filed with the SEC on August 5, 2021, consists of: 1,987,084 shares held of record by North Bridge Venture Partners VI, L.P., or NBVP VI, and 2,689,172 shares held of record by North Bridge Venture Partners 7, L.P., or NBVP 7. North Bridge Venture Management VI, L.P., or NBVM VI, is the sole general partner of NBVP VI. North Bridge Venture Management 7, L.P., or NBVM 7, is the sole general partner of NBVP 7. North Bridge Venture Management 7, L.P., or NBVM VI, and NBVM 7. Each of Mr. Anderson, a member of our board of directors, and Richard A. D'Amore are the managing members of NBVM GP and may be deemed to have shared voting and dispositive power over the shares held by each of NBVP VI and NBVP 7. Each of Messrs. Anderson and D'Amore, NBVM VI, NBVM 7 and NBVM GP disclaims beneficial ownership of these shares, except to the extent of their respective pecuniary interests therein, if any. The address for all North Bridge entities is 60 William Street, Suite 350, Wellesley, Massachusetts 02481.
- (3) Based solely on a Schedule 13G filed with the SEC on February 14, 2022, consists of: 4,369,543 shares held of record by GPI Capital Gemini HoldCo LP, or GPI. GPI Capital LLC is the sole member of GPI GP Limited, which is the general partner of GPI GP LP, which is the general partner of GPI. Mr. Migon is a member of our board of directors, and Mr. Migon, William T. Royan and Khai Ha are Managing Partners and members of the Investment Committee of GPI Capital, LLC and may be deemed to have shared voting, investment and dispositive power with respect to the shares held by GPI. Messrs. Migon, Royan and Ha disclaim beneficial ownership of such shares except to the extent of their pecuniary interest therein. The address for GPI is 1345 Avenue of the Americas, 32nd Floor, New York, New York 10105.
- (4) Based solely on a Schedule 13G filed with the SEC on February 11, 2022, consists of: 3,406,128 shares held of record by SCP Couchbase Acquisition L.L.C. Sorenson Capital Partners III, LP, or SCP III, Sorenson Capital Partners III-A, LP, or SCP III-A, Sorenson Capital Partners III-B, LP, or SCP III-B, and Sorensen Capital Investment Partner III, LP, or SCIP III, are the members of SCP Couchbase Acquisition L.L.C. Sorenson

-32-

Capital Associates III, LP is the general partner of each of SCP III, SCP III-A and SCP III-B. West Rim Capital Advisors, LP is the general partner of SCIP III. West Rim Capital Advisors, LLC, or West Rim Capital, is the general partner of each of Sorenson Capital Associates III, LP and West Rim Capital Advisors, LP. Rob Rueckert is a member of our board of directors and the president of SCP Couchbase Acquisition, L.L.C. Each of Mark Ludwig, Ron Mika, Rob Rueckert and Luke Sorenson are partners of West Rim Capital and therefore may be deemed to have shared voting and dispositive power with respect to the shares held by SCP Couchbase Acquisition L.L.C. Each of the foregoing entities and individuals disclaim beneficial ownership of such shares except to the extent of their pecuniary interest therein. The address for each of the Sorenson entities listed above is 3400 Ashton Boulevard #400, Lehi, Utah 84043.

- (5) Based solely on a Schedule 13G filed with the SEC on February 10, 2022, consists of: 3,341,480 shares held of record by Mayfield XIII, a Cayman Islands Exempted Limited Partnership, or MF XIII. Mayfield XIII Management (UGP), Ltd., a Cayman Islands Exempted Company, or MF XIII UGP, is the general partner of Mayfield XIII Management (EGP), L.P., a Cayman Islands Exempted Limited Partnership, which is the general partner of MF XIII. Rajeev Batra, Navin Chaddha and Vaneeta Varma are the directors of MF XIII UGP. As a result, each of the foregoing entities and individuals may be deemed to share beneficial ownership of the shares owned by MF XIII, but each of such entity or person disclaims such beneficial ownership except to the extent of its or their pecuniary interest therein. The address for each of these entities is c/o Mayfield, 2484 Sand Hill Road, Menlo Park, California 94025.
 (6) Consists of: (i) 4.250 shares held of record by Mr. Cain and (ii) 1,654.414 shares subject to stock options held by Mr. Cain exercisable within 60 days of April 28, 2022.
- (6) Consists of: (i) 4,250 shares held of record by Mr. Cain and (ii) 1,654,414 shares subject to stock options held by Mr. Cain exercisable within 60 days of April 28, 2022.
 (7) Consists of: (i) 106,055 shares subject to stock options held by Mr. Henry that are exercisable within 60 days of April 28, 2022, (ii) 8,383 shares issuable upon settlement of RSUs within 60 days of April 28, 2022 to The Henry Family Trust, of which Mr. Henry serves as trustee, and (iii) 284,841 shares subject to stock options held by The Henry Family Trust that are exercisable within 60 days of April 28, 2022.
- (8) Consists of: (i) 6,707 shares issuable upon settlement of RSUs within 60 days of April 28, 2022 to Mr. Murphy and (ii) 298,343 shares subject to stock options held by Mr. Murphy that are exercisable within 60 days of April 28, 2022.
- (9) Consists of: (i) such shares of common stock held by the entities affiliated with North Bridge Venture Partners identified in footnote 2 above and (ii) 31,250 shares held of record by Mr. Anderson, a member of our board of directors and an affiliate of North Bridge Venture Partners.
- (10) Ms. Antar joined our board of directors in December 2021.
- (11) Consists of 11,916 shares subject to stock options held by Ms. Carpenter that are exercisable within 60 days of April 28, 2022.
- (12) Consists of 11,916 shares subject to stock options held by Ms. Christensen that are exercisable within 60 days of April 28, 2022.
- (13) Consists of such shares listed in subparts (v) and (vi) within footnote 1 above, which are held of record by Accel X L.P. and Accel X Strategic Partners L.P. and pursuant to which Mr. Efrusy shares voting and investment power. This footnote 13 does not include the additional shares listed in subparts (i) through (iv) within footnote 1 above because Mr. Efrusy is not a Managing Member of the applicable entities thereto and does not shares voting and investment power over such shares. Mr. Efrusy is a member of our board of directors and a Partner of Accel Partners.
- (14) Consists of 146,623 shares subject to stock options held by Mr. Epstein that are exercisable within 60 days of April 28, 2022.
- (15) Mr. Rueckert resigned from our board of directors in May 2022.
- (16) Consists of 114,021 shares subject to stock options held by Mr. Scott that are exercisable within 60 days of April 28, 2022.
- (17) Consists of 40,000 shares subject to stock options held by Mr. Simonson that are exercisable within 60 days of April 28, 2022.
- (18) Consists of: (i) 8,856,678 shares beneficially owned by our executive officers and directors, (ii) 18,723 shares issuable upon settlement of RSUs within 60 days of April 28, 2022 to our executive officers, and (iii) 2,767,059 shares subject to stock options held by our executive officers and directors that are exercisable within 60 days of April 28, 2022.

-33-

RELATED PERSON TRANSACTIONS

The following is a description of each transaction since the beginning of our last fiscal year, and each currently proposed transaction, in which:

- we have been or are to be a participant;
- the amount involved exceeded or exceeds \$120,000;
- any of our directors (including director nominees), executive officers, or beneficial holders of more than 5% of any class of our voting securities, or any immediate family member of, or person sharing the household with, any of these individuals or entities, had or will have a direct or indirect material interest.

Investors' Rights Agreement

We are party to our amended and restated investors' rights agreement, dated as of May 19, 2020, which provides, among other things, that certain holders of our capital stock, including entities affiliated with Accel, GPI Capital, Mayfield, North Bridge and SCP have the right to demand that we file a registration statement or request that their shares of our capital stock be covered by a registration statement that we are otherwise filing. Mr. Efrusy, a member of our board of directors, is affiliated with Accel. Mr. Migon, a member of our board of directors, is affiliated with OPI Capital. Mr. Anderson, a member of our board of directors, is affiliated with North Bridge. Mr. Rueckert, who resigned from our board of directors in May 2022, is affiliated with SCP.

Participation in our Initial Public Offering

Mr. Anderson, a member of our board of directors and affiliate of North Bridge Venture Partners, a holder of more than 5% of our common stock, and certain entities affiliated with North Bridge Venture Partners, purchased an aggregate of 166,666 shares of our common stock in our initial public offering at the initial public offering price.

Policies and Procedures for Related Person Transactions

We have adopted a formal, written policy regarding "related person transactions." which are transactions, arrangements or relationships or any series of similar transactions, arrangements or relationships between us and a related person in which the aggregate amount involved exceeds \$120,000 and in which a related person has or will have a direct or indirect material interest. Under our policy, a related person means any of our executive officers, directors and director nominees, in each case since the beginning of our last fiscal year, or holders of more than 5% of our securities, and any of their immediate family members.

Our audit committee has the primary responsibility for reviewing and approving, ratifying or disapproving related person transactions. In determining whether to approve, ratify or disapprove any such transaction, our audit committee will consider, among other factors it deems appropriate, whether such transaction would affect the independence of any director and is on terms that reflect an arms-length transaction – in other words, terms that are no less favorable than terms generally available to an unaffiliated third party under the same or similar circumstances, as well as the extent of the related party's interest in the transaction. Our policy grants standing pre-approval of certain transactions, including (1) certain compensation arrangements for our executive officers and directors, (2) certain transactions with another company at which a related person's only relationship is as a non-executive employee, director or beneficial owner of less than 10% of that company's shares, (3) transactions where a related person's interest arises solely from the ownership of our common stock and all holders of our common stock received the same benefit on a pro rata basis, (4) charitable contributions by us to a charitable organization, foundation or university at which a related person's only relationship is as a non-executive employee or director, provided that the aggregate amount involved does not exceed the lesser of \$200,000 or 5% of such organization's total annual receipts, (5) any transaction available to all U.S. employees generally, and (6) any other transaction where disclosure of such transaction would not be required pursuant to Item 404 of Regulation S-K. In addition to our policy, our audit committee charter also provides that our audit committee will review any related person transactions.



OTHER MATTERS

Delinquent Section 16(a) Reports

Section 16(a) of the Exchange Act requires that our directors and executive officers, and persons who own more than 10% of our common stock, file reports of ownership and changes in ownership with the SEC. Based on our review of such filings and written representations from certain reporting persons that no Form 5 is required, we believe that during the fiscal year ended January 31, 2022, all directors, executive officers and greater than 10% stockholders complied with all Section 16(a) filing requirements applicable to them, except that one Form 4 was not timely filed with respect Mr. Efrusy for a transaction occurring on July 26, 2021 due to an inadvertent oversight, but such Form 4 was subsequently filed on February 1, 2022.

Fiscal Year 2022 Annual Report

Our financial statements for our fiscal year ended January 31, 2022 are included in our annual report, which we will make available to stockholders at the same time as this proxy statement. Our proxy materials and our annual report are posted on our website at <u>investors.couchbase.com</u> and are available from the SEC at its website at <u>www.sec.gov</u>. You may also obtain a copy of our annual report, free of charge, by sending a written request to Couchbase, Inc., 3250 Olcott Street, Santa Clara, California 95054, Attention: Corporate Secretary.

Information contained on, or that can be accessed through, our website is not intended to be incorporated by reference into this proxy statement, and references to our website address in this proxy statement are inactive textual references only.

* * *

The board of directors does not know of any other matters to be presented at the Annual Meeting. If any additional matters are properly presented at the Annual Meeting, the persons named in the proxy will have discretion to vote the shares of our common stock they represent in accordance with their own judgment on such matters.

It is important that your shares be represented at the Annual Meeting, regardless of the number of shares that you hold. You are, therefore, urged to vote as promptly as possible to ensure your vote is recorded.

THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Santa Clara, California

May 11, 2022

-35-

COUCHBASE, INC. 3250 OLCOTT STREET SANTA CLARA, CA 95054



VOTE BY INTERNET Before The Meeting - Go to <u>www.proxyvote.com</u> or scan the QR Barcode above

Use the Internet to transmit your voting instructions and for electronic delivery of information up until 11:59 PAI. Eastern Time the day before the meeting date. Have your proxy card in hand when you access the web site and follow the instructions to obtain your records and to create an electronic voting instruction form.

During The Meeting - Go to www.virtualshareholdermeeting.com/BASE2022

You may attend the meeting via the Internet and vote during the meeting. Have the information that is printed in the box marked by the arrow available and follow the instructions.

VOTE BY PHONE - 1-800-690-690 Use any touch-tone telephone to transmit your voting instructions up until 11:59 PM. Eastern Time the day before the meeting date. Have your proxy card in hand when you call and then follow the instructions.

VOTE BY MAIL Mark, sign and date your proxy card and return it in the postage-paid envelope we have provided or return it to Vote Processing, c/o Broadridge, 51 Mercedes Way, Edgewood, NY 11717.

TO VOTE, MARK BLOCKS BELOW IN BLUE OR BLACK INK AS FOLLOWS:

VOIL,				D79631-P70856	KEEP THIS P	ORTION I	FOR YOU	<u>r record</u>
		THIS PROXY CARD IS	VALID ONLY WH	EN SIGNED AND DATED.	DETACH AND	RETURN	THIS POP	TION ONL
The	BASE, INC. Board of Directors recommends you v owing nominees:	ote FOR the					_	7
1.	Election of Class I Directors							
	Nominees:	For	Withhold					
	1a. Edward T. Anderson	Ο	D					
	1b. Matthew M. Cain	D	D					
	1c. Lynn M. Christensen	Ο	D					
	1d. Aleksander J. Migon	Ο	D					
The	The Board of Directors recommends you vote FOR the following proposal:							Abstain
2.	Ratification of the appointment of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP as our independent registered public accounting firm for our fiscal year ending January 31, 2023.						D	D
NOT adjo	IE: In their discretion, the proxies are authournment thereof.	rized to vote upon such othe	r business as may pro	perly come before the meeting or a	ny postponement or			
adm pers	se sign exactly as your name(s) appear(s) he inistrator, or other fiduciary, please give full onally. All holders must sign. If a corporation artnership name by authorized officer.	title as such. Joint owners sho	uld each sign					

Important Notice Regarding the Availability of Proxy Materials for the Annual Meeting: The Notice and Proxy Statement and Annual Report on Form 10-K are available at www.proxyvote.com.

D79632-P70856

Couchbase, Inc. Annual Meeting of Stockholders June 23, 2022 10:00 AM Pacific Time This proxy is solicited by the Board of Directors

The stockholder(s) hereby appoint(s) Matthew M. Cain and Margaret Chow, or either of them, as proxies, each with the power to appoint his or her substitute, and hereby authorize(s) them to represent and to vote, as designated on the reverse side of this ballot, all of the shares of common stock of Couchbase, Inc. that the stockholder(s) is/are entitled to vote at the Annual Meeting of Stockholders to be held at 10:00 AM, Pacific time on June 23, 2022, via live webcast accessible at www.virtualshareholdersmeeting.com/BASE2022, and any adjournment or postponement thereof.

This proxy, when properly executed, will be voted in the manner directed herein. If no such direction is made, this proxy will be voted in accordance with the Board of Directors' recommendations.

Continued and to be signed on reverse side